
May 21, 2021 
 
    The Honorable Richard Durbin             The Honorable Charles Grassley 
    Chairman,                         Ranking Member,  
    Committee on the Judiciary               Committee on the Judiciary 

United States Senate                   United States Senate 
    Washington, DC 20510                 Washington, DC 20510           
          

Dear Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Grassley, 
 

It is with great pleasure and enthusiasm I write this letter of support for the confirmation of 
Anne Milgram as Administrator of the Drug Enforcement Administration. The Federal Law 
Enforcement Officers Association (FLEOA) is the largest nonpartisan, nonprofit professional 
organization, representing federal law enforcement officers. FLEOA represents more than 
30,000 federal law enforcement officers from 65 different agencies. 
 
In an effort to best serve our members, FLEOA conducts careful analysis of candidates set to 
fill critical roles that affect the wellbeing of our constituents.  Accordingly, this support is 
always given to the best candidate – regardless of any political affiliation.  
 
A careful review of Ms. Milgram’s professional work history reveals a remarkable career 
dedicated to public safety.  Ms. Milgram is an experienced leader and prosecutor who has 
devoted her entire career to building safe and healthy communities.  Most recently, Ms. 
Milgram has served as Executive Director of the Criminal Justice Lab at New York University 
School of Law.  Prior to entering the academic arena, she worked with non-governmental 
organizations to “Moneyball Criminal Justice” by maximizing return on investment via the use 
of data and the strategic deployment of resources. 
 
From 2007 to 2010, Ms. Milgram served as Attorney General for the State of New Jersey, 
providing oversight for 21 country prosecutors and over 30,000 local, county, and state law 
enforcement officers.  Within this role, she spearheaded investigations into public corruption 
and worked diligently to combat violence in urban areas.  In fact, Ms. Milgram played an 
integral role in reforming the Camden Police Department while simultaneously reducing 
violent crime by 40% in less than a year. 

 
In conclusion, it is my great pleasure to write this letter of support. Ms. Milgram’s dedication 
to the advancement of public safety and public health should go a long way in combating the 
opioid epidemic, overdose deaths, and violence in our communities.  Ms. Milgram has a 
proven history of working with law enforcement agencies, advocates, stakeholders, and 
elected officials across the political spectrum to build collaborative support for policies that 
make our federal, state, and local criminal justice systems stronger and fairer.  For all these 
reasons and more, FLEOA requests Anne Milgram be confirmed as Administrator of the Drug 
Enforcement Administration.  
 
If we can be of any additional assistance, feel free to contact us at fleoa@fleoa.org. 
 

                             Sincerely, 
                             Larry J Cosme 
                             Larry Cosme 
                             National President 

 
 
 
CC: Members, Senate Committee on the Judiciary 
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